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New Building G at Mosman High School 

Investing in our schools 

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, the 2023-24 Budget is delivering a 
record $8.8 billion for new and upgraded schools. This targeted investment in growing communities will 
ensure working families get access to a world class public education. 

Project overview 

Mosman High School is being upgraded to provide students with the latest educational facilities for 
teaching and learning. The upgrade project is delivering 16 additional flexible learning spaces, a new 
library, a multipurpose gym/hall, a canteen, and administration/staff facilities. The project also includes 
new outdoor and rooftop play spaces. 

Progress summary 

The new Building G opened for Day 1 Term 3 2023, and the school have been enjoying using the new 
facilities. Over the spring school holidays, the contractor has been working on improvements to the new 
building and installing audio visual equipment in the multipurpose hall and theatre. 

The demolition of Building C has now finished, and landscaping has started in the central area of the 
school where Building C was located. 

The project has finished all asbestos containing material removal work, and there is no further asbestos 
removal anticipated for the remainder of the project. If any unexpected asbestos containing material is 
found, the community will be notified in accordance with the Department of Education’s and the project 
specific Asbestos Management Plan. 

Over the spring school holidays, work has also started on the staff carpark. This includes excavating the 
existing carpark and working on services, including water, electrical and gas, then resurfacing of the 
carpark. Once the carpark has been resurfaced, line marking and further landscaping work will start in 
this area. 
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Next steps 

In February 2023, we advised the community that a raised ‘wombat’ pedestrian crossing was 
recommended to be put in on Gladstone Avenue near the corner of Keston Avenue, Mosman, in order to 
improve safety for students and the community. This was in response to an assessment of traffic 
conditions that was completed to meet the consent conditions of the project. Work on the pedestrian 
crossing, and associated removal of car parking spaces, is expected to take place by the end of the year. 
We will advise the community with more details via a works notification closer to the time.  

Work will be taking place during term 4 2023 to restore an existing basketball court with a new surface 
and line marking. 

For more information 

If you have questions or concerns about the upgrade works contact School Infrastructure NSW on 1300 
482 651 or email schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. 
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